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Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee of Market Drayton Town Council held on 12 January 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors:  T. Beckett, R Hughes (Chairman), D. Minnery and C. Purcell
Also present: Councillor R. Aldcroft, K. Brown, J. Cadwallader, D. S. Erwin, S. Glover, Ridgway, R. Smith and M. Whittle.
Clerk:

Town Clerk and Assistant Clerk.
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor J. Beckett, M. Erwin and V. Taylor.
2. DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
3. MINUTES
Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor Purcell seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To adopt the minutes of a Services and Facilities Committee meeting held on 3 November 2016.

4. STOKE ON TERN REQUEST
The Chairman informed members that the Clerk has been contacted to ask if Town Council can administer the cemetery that has approximately 6-8 burials per annum.  He said other surrounding parishes have also been contacted and that there is no further information to report.
He suggested Town Council needs more information before making a decision.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Purcell seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To contact Stoke on Tern Parish Council and ask for more details from them.  Asking exactly what it is they require from Town Council before making a decision on the Cemetery.

5. LONGLANDS RECREATION PLAY EQUIPMENT
The Chairman said that this item has been requested by Councillor Taylor.  She would like to see the old toddler play equipment from the play park refurbished and put back for the younger children to use.
There are plans for a new toddler play area approx. 100 yards away from Longlands Recreation playground.
The Chairman asked for members thoughts on if the old equipment should be put back on Longlands or used in another area of the town.

He explained that the old equipment has been removed from Longlands Recreation and all new assault course type equipment has been installed.
A map was circulated to members to show the distance between the two new parks.

Councillor Minnery thought the equipment would be better suited and is much more needed on other parks and suggested doing an inspection of the parks before a decision was made on where it should be sited.

Councillor Ridgway said if there is going to be a new toddler park so close then he also thought the old play equipment would be better utilized on the other parks within the town.

Councillor Cadwallader said if the equipment was put back at Longlands it would reduce the area for ball games.

Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor Purcell seconded and it was RESOLVED:

Not to put back the old play equipment on Longlands Recreation area, to audit the other town parks to see if the equipment can be utilized in any of these parks.
Councillor Whittle asked if members can look into having an adult exercise area by a play park in the future.

The Chairman said yes.

6. TENDER FOR THE NEW TODDLER PLAY AREA off SYCAMORE WAY
The Chairman said there is money in budget to purchase the new equipment and asked members if they were happy to go out to tender.

Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree to go out to tender for the new play equipment off Sycamore Way.

7. CLEANING CONTRACT FOR THE TOWN COUNCIL PREMISES
The Chairman said the Council currently have three contracts with the same contractor for the cleaning of the Town Hall offices and public toilets, Towers Lawn public toilets and Newport Road Public toilets.  
He said these contracts are due for renewal, there will be no price increase for the next year and wanted members agreement to consider putting the three contracts together.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To renew the three cleaning contracts and to put them together into one contact.  No price increase for this financial year.
8. CCTV

The Chairman thought it would be a good idea for the CCTV Working Group to meet up and to recommend where to locate the Phase two cameras around the town.

Councillor Cadwallader asked if the quality of the cameras were good enough to see offenders and to be used to prosecute with.

The Chairman said yes, he has purposely waited a long time between phase one and two so that the cameras could be trialed to ensure they can work in all-weather conditions and he can confirm they all work well.  Also there is a Wi-Fi system within the town connecting the cameras which is working well and gives the Council more scope.

It was decided to meet up and a date will be forwarded to the Working Group.

9. BUDGET FOR 2017/18
The Chairman said budgets for the next financial year are currently being prepared and asked if members had any particular items they wish to be considered for inclusion to contact the Clerk by the end of next week. 
The meeting concluded at 7.46 pm.
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